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Dear Parishioner

The year is starting well for Malawi-Twin.  Thanks to our sponsors, twenty-two children are starting at secondary school, on a four year course which will give them the opportunity to progress to a worthwhile career.   They will be in a boarding school where they are housed and fed.   It is probable that some of the children selected are orphans, who would otherwise have spent their lives begging on the streets of a country which has very little to give.  

 After secondary school they will be qualified to follow a career in teaching, nursing, office or other admin work.  The government will take over the cost of training teachers and nurses.   Instead of secondary school, some boys may wish to attend a seminary to train for the priesthood.

Thanks to your generosity, the Christmas appeal raised £1,000.   This has now been sent to Malawi, together with the sponsors’ payments.  Since we started sixteen months ago, the total amount of your giving, which has been sent to Malawi, is £8,220. 

We are hoping that the Christmas appeal money will be spent on the people rather than buildings and have indicated this to Frs Nazario and Felix.   However, we cannot appreciate the everyday problems faced by the priests and their people and it is therefore left to their discretion.      An example of this is the need for gardening tools.   For people who live off the land, the quality of their gardening equipment is very poor.   Fr Nazario highlighted this particular need when he was here in August.   The nearest hardware shop is 120 miles away in Blantyre, the southern capital, where stocks will be limited.   If they purchase some, to whom do they give them in a parish of 20,000 people?

Another example is their need for irrigation.   The people are currently required to carry buckets of water from the river, a distance of about 500 metres.  It may be possible to lay plastic pipes and have treadle pumps in a central location, or even several locations.   The more piping they lay, of course, the higher the cost.     

However they decide to spend this money, we will be kept fully informed and any information we receive will be passed on in these newsletters.

Those forty-five parishioners who attended the recent film show, were able to see for themselves some of the work being done with the money we have sent.  Father Nazario now has overnight protection from armed thieves rats and mosquitoes.   They also saw the area church at Mangani, which at that stage did not even have a front door.   This church is now complete with a strong door, plastering to walls and ceiling, a new sanctuary, sacristy and pews.  

All enjoyed the video and, after free entrance and refreshments, made a very generous ‘retiring collection’ of £151.   A donation of £10 had been given earlier in the day, by someone who could not attend, which made the total £161.   A parishioner kindly donated two packets of biscuits, which helped to ease the cost.

If anyone would like to have a copy of the video, Brian Wilkins will supply at a cost of £9.50.   All  profits will go to the Malawi fund.   Please telephone Brian on Tonbridge 366846. 

Looking forward to the summer, a garden party will be held on the evening of Friday 18th July, complete with marquee, at the home of Ken and Sue Marsh on Bidborough Ridge.   It is hoped to have a BBQ, cake stall - compliments of the CWL- and some lawn games with beer and wine and soft drinks.    It should be good fun so please keep the date free.

A letter has arrived from Fr Emmanuel.  An extract is given below…

I am writing to acknowledge receipt of the cheque for £1,500 as a donation to Kachebere seminary for the repair of some of its buildings.  

On behalf of the staff members here, I would like to extend my sincere thanks for this help, for some of the buildings are not in good shape.  Since the re-building work will last quite a long time, we will carry out the work in the summer - July/September, when the students are working in the parishes gaining pastoral experience.  I will send you photographs of the work before, during and after the re-building process.

He goes on to say that there are 134 students this year.  The work was considered urgent because he had previously told us that some of the classrooms are on the first floor and are in danger of falling through to the ground.  Such an occurence would have made the seminary unusable and would have endangered the lives of the students using those classrooms at the time.

He describes at length, the poverty and starvation being experienced by the local people.   If you wish to read his letter, a copy is posted on the Malawi-Twin notice board at Corpus Christi.

Donations to the Malawi fund are always welcome.   It is worth remembering that if you are a tax- payer and have signed a gift aid covenant, your gift will be increased by 26%.

A second point worth highlighting is that the money goes direct to the source.   Apart from their bank charges, there are no agencies in Malawi, who need to make a deduction for administration and there are  no costs of running the fund in our parish.   Every penny you give will go to Malawi.       

Please continue your generous giving this year.  We are making such a difference to that small part of Malawi, even though we can do nothing about food shortages.  With the sponsorship scheme, we could be making a big difference to their future generations.

Thank you, once again, for your tremendous support during 2002.

Peter Wells

Co-ordinator

Malawi-Twin Committee 
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Web page:    www.bullen.demon.co.uk/malindex. htm
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